
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
August 7, 2024 
 
Omaha - Nebraska Attorney General Mike Hilgers and Iowa Attorney General 
Brenna Bird led an 11-state coalition petitioning the U.S. Environmental 
Protection Agency (EPA) to enact a rule that would create uniform labeling 
requirements across the country and preempt California’s Prop 65. Currently, 
States can require manufacturers to label products with health information that 
is inconsistent with the EPA’s findings about a product’s health effects. 
California’s Prop 65 presently requires manufacturers to label products 
containing glyphosate as likely carcinogenic even though the EPA has concluded 
that the herbicide does not present a risk to human health. 
  
"One State should not be able to impose its ideologically-driven views on 
essential farming products on the rest of the country,” said Attorney General 
Hilgers. “If adopted, our proposed rule would streamline the labeling process, 
dispel consumer confusion, and ensure that those who help put food on our 
tables can do their jobs without getting caught up in the red tape of 50 separate 
States. Our proposed rule advances the rule of law and lifts a burden on the 
farming industry that drives Nebraska’s economy.” 
  
The current system of patchwork labeling requirements has led to needless, 
years-long litigation. It has also left manufacturers and farmers unsure about 
their legal obligations and the health effects of certain products. The Supreme 
Court, the Department of Justice, and multiple federal courts of appeals have 
recognized that the EPA has the power to enact a rule like the one proposed in 
the petition for rulemaking. 
  
In addition to Attorney General Hilgers, attorneys general from the following 
States joined the petition for rulemaking: Alabama, Arkansas, Georgia, Indiana, 
Iowa, Louisiana, Montana, North Dakota, South Carolina, and South Dakota. 
  

### 

 

Conference video, petition, and photos available at the following link (play in 
browser, no application needed.) 

 
 
 
 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.dropbox.com%2Fscl%2Ffo%2Fdadpc8bs9zdykrbyoqsct%2FAEvrr3U74c0AREHZjE_vYLA%3Frlkey%3D12gdzwz4fnqnu94i6vz85bpd5%26st%3Dyqmjqvwb%26dl%3D0&data=05%7C02%7Cheather.buell%40nebraska.gov%7C23c619a780fb4b3c12c508dcb7074bc5%7C043207dfe6894bf6902001038f11f0b1%7C0%7C0%7C638586489191144007%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=KRtqZ0c4oo0GUEsM%2Fz%2FIVokkbMn44eXNWPrc6Rt95r8%3D&reserved=0
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